## **Dean of Grad Ed & Postdoc Affrs**

From: Dean of Grad Ed & Postdoc Affrs
Sent: Friday, December 8, 2023 9:49 AM

To: chrgradv-l@ucsd.edu; Graduate Coordinators Listserv; diversity-coordinators-l@ucsd.edu

**Cc:** Dean of Grad Ed & Postdoc Affrs

Subject: Call for Nominations: 2024-25 UC President's Pre-Professoriate Fellows (PPPF)

## Dear Campus Partners,

The Division of Graduate Education and Postdoctoral Affairs (GEPA) is requesting departmental nominations for the UC President's Pre-Professoriate Fellowship (PPPF), which is part of the UC-Hispanic Serving Institutions Doctoral Diversity Initiative (UC-HSI DDI) funded by the University of California Office of the President (UCOP). The initiative's goal is to enhance faculty diversity and pathways to the professoriate for underrepresented students who earned a bachelor's or master's degree from a California Hispanic Serving Institution (HSI). The fellowship aims to foster interest in and preparation for the professoriate among historically underrepresented groups particularly Latinx, African Americans, American Indian/Native Americans, Filipinx, and Pacific Islanders in all disciplines; women in STEM; and Asian Americans in the humanities and social sciences.

For more information about eligibility criteria, how to nominate students, and FAQs, please visit this GEPA Campus Partners Collab page.

All nominations are due by Wednesday, January 24, 2024.

i	۱.		es	Λ	<b>~</b> +		_		
J	ıd	Ш	es	А	ΠL	O	n	ν	•

James Soto Antony Dean, Division of Graduate Education & Postdoctoral Affairs University of California, San Diego 9500 Gilman Drive La Jolla, CA 92093-0003

-----

